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Fall Kick -Off Sunday 
 

September 11, 2016 at 9:00 a.m. 
 

 
 

Please join us in Fellowship Hall on Sunday, September 11 for a ñWelcome Back Family and 

Friends Celebrationò to kick off the new church year.   
 

At 9:00 a.m. a continental breakfast will be provided while we greet each other, register our 

children for Sunday School and learn about upcoming events and programs.  Worship will 

follow at 10:15 a.m. 
 

Itôs a perfect opportunity to bring a friend and have them experience our radical hospitality. 
 

For more informaiton, please contact Allison Arakelian or Carol Ferraro. 
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Cho-sen Words 
 

Greetings.  Hope you all had a pleasant and memorable summer. 

 

Now September is here.  Our children begin a new year of school and we are returning to a regular routine of 

busy life.  Likewise, our church is getting our ministry in motion with new hope and vitality. 

 

On Sunday, September 11
th
, our Sunday School will launch a Fall Kick-Off Sunday.  We invite all the children, 

youth and adults to come and celebrate a new beginning of Sunday School on that day. 

 

Our church will also start a new TEAM VITAL II for our church.  We had a very successful and promising 

TEAM VITAL I for the last year and half, and now we are going to build up our congregationôs ministry based 

on the solid foundation laid out through TEAM VITAL I.  Our new TEAM VITAL II Coordinating Team will 

be comprised of one half of the original team and one half of new members.  If you are interested in joining the 

team, please let me know. 

 

I am excited about the Youth Ignite Gathering on September 30-October 2, 2016.  This is a conference-wide 

gathering of 800+ youth for a time of celebration, great music, laughter and fellowship.  Outstanding Christian 

musicians and rock groups, comedians, and inspiring speakers will be featured.  I call it ñA Big Partyò for all of 

our youth from 550+ congregations.  We have reserved 10 tickets, so youth friends, please call the church office 

ASAP and reserve your spot. 

 

As of September 1, we are welcoming a new Director of Music Ministries.  Her name is Sarah Michal.  She is a 

committed Christian and gifted music ministry leader.  She will do a great job in building up our overall music 

ministries based on all the great things June Van Thoen has done.  More information about Sarah can be found 

in this newsletter. 

 

God is moving us, and we are ready to take our church to a bright future with hope.  Let us join our prayers, 

hearts, minds, hands and feet together to serve the Lord with gladness. 

 

Joyfully, 

 

Pastor Brandon 

 

 

 

 

 



 3 

 

 

 
 

SEPTEMBER 

9:00 a.m. Sunday School for all ages 

10:15 a.m. Worship Service 
 

September 4, 2016--10:00 a.m. 

Labor Day Sunday 

Sixteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Holy Communion  

ñHigher Calling of Workò 

Colossians 3:17, 22-24; Philippians 4:8-9 

Pastor Brandon preaching 
 

This sermon series will be on ñDiscipleshipò for the 

next three Sundays.  I will touch on three 

movements: Say ñYesò to his invitation to have a 

relationship with him, grow to be more like him, 

and realize that it takes ñAll Inò to be his true 

disciples in this world. 

September 11, 2016 

Seventeenth Sunday after Pentecost 

9:00 a.m. Fall Kick-Off Sunday 

ñInvitation to Discipleshipò 

Matthew 4:19-20; 28:16-20 

Pastor Brandon preaching 
 

 September 18, 2016 

Eighteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

ñGrowing Discipleshipò 

John 8:31-32; Luke 6:40 

Pastor Brandon preaching 
 

September 25, 2016 

Nineteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
ñThe Cost of Discipleshipò 

Luke 9:23; 14:25-27 

Pastor Brandon preaching 
 

October 2, 2016 

World Communion Sunday 

Holy Communion 

ñA Table for All ò 

.   

WILDWOOD CONVENTION CENTER  

WILDWOOD, NJ  

SEPTEMBER 30-OCTOBER 2, 2016 

 

Register today at: www.Ignitenj.org or contact 

Pastor Brandon today. 

 

ñOur church had an amazing time!  The music and 

message really hit home.  It helped us grow closer 

as a church family.  We created wonderful 

memories together and opened our hearts to hear 

what God had to say to us as a group.ò 

 

ñI didnôt know what to expect as it was my first 

time coming with a new congregation.  What I 

found were speakers who were radically honest 

about themselves, their walk with Jesus and top 

notch musicians praising God.ò 

 

ñIgnite tremendously encouraged me as a youth 

leader and inspired our youth.  The speakers 

brought such a depth of experience to the event; 

they were absolutely terrific.  Keep up the great 

work, as we witness God move through our youth!ò 

 

This is a rare opportunity for our youth to join 

hundreds of youth from our United Methodist 

congregations in the Greater New Jersey area to 

have a real blast in praising God, celebrating our 

Christian faith, and gaining inspiration and insights 

about life and our Christian walk with Jesus.  Talk 

to those who went last year and have already signed 

up to go this year. 

 

We will need a couple of parents who can go as 

adult guides with Pastor Brandon.  Please contact 

him if you are willing to go.  Thank you. 

 

 

http://www.ignitenj.org/
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OPPORTUNITIES FOR SPIRITUAL GROWTH  

FALL 2016 SKYLAND WALKS TO EMMAUS  
 

The Walk to Emmaus is a spiritual renewal program intended to strengthen the local church through the 

development of Christian disciples and leaders. The program's approach seriously considers the model of 

Christ's servanthood and encourages Christ's disciples to act in ways appropriate to being "a servant of all." 

 

The Walk to Emmaus experience begins with a 72-hour short course in Christianity, comprised of fifteen talks 

by lay and clergy on the themes of God's grace, disciplines of Christian discipleship, and what it means to be 

the church. The course is wrapped in prayer and meditation, special times of worship and daily celebration of 

Holy Communion. The "Emmaus community," made up of those who have attended an Emmaus weekend, 

support the 72-hour experience with a prayer vigil, by preparing and serving meals, and other acts of love and 

self-giving. The Emmaus Walk typically begins Thursday evening and concludes Sunday evening. Men and 

women attend separate weekends. 

 

During and after the three days, Emmaus leaders encourage participants to meet regularly in small groups. The 

members of the small groups challenge and support one another in faithful living. Participants seek to 

Christianize their environments of family, job, and community through the ministry of their congregations. The 

three-day Emmaus experience and follow-up groups strengthen and renew Christian people as disciples of Jesus 

Christ and as active members of the body of Christ in mission to the world. 

 

¶ Emmaus is for active church members who want to rekindle their faith or renew their vision. 

¶ Emmaus is for people who want to grow spiritually, who simply want to understand the Christian faith 

more fully and to mature as disciples of Jesus Christ.  It is for people who want to build up the church in 

love and contribute to its ministry. 

¶ The Emmaus Walk is mainstream in theological outlook, it is for those who seek to follow Christ without 

regard to labels and camps. 

¶ Emmaus is for building faith and discipleship. 

¶ Emmaus is for fostering unity in Christ, not for theological debate.  It tries to foster appreciation and 

openness to the different faith perspectives of the participants and to bring a spirit of Christian tolerance 

and charity towards others. 

 

Dates:  Menôs Weekend:  October 20-23; Womenôs Weekend: October 27-30 

Location:  Sacred Heart Retreat Center in Newton, NJ 

Cost:  $276. includes three nights lodging and eight meals.  Church scholarships available. 

Registration & Information:   Contact Jack Scharf at JackScharf7@gmail.com or at 

973-590-8556. 

 

 

 

mailto:JackScharf7@gmail.com
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WELCOME SARAH MICHAL,  

OUR CHURCHôS NEW DIRECTOR OF MUSIC MINISTRIES  

 

The Staff-Parish Relations Committee (Chair:  Charlie Buck) is happy to announce that Sarah Michal has been 

selected to be the new Director of Music Ministries.  Sarah begins her work on September 1, 2016.  She is 

following June Van Thoen, who has retired after 29 years of serving faithfully as our music ministries director. 

 

Sarahôs specialty is sacred choral music, and her dream is to teach a gifted church choir program.  She holds her 

Master of Music with an emphasis on Choral conducting from Westminster Choir College of Rider University 

in Princeton, and Bachelor of Arts Degree in Music Education and Piano (Magna Cum Laude) from Fresno 

Pacific University, California. 

 

She has served as a music ministries director at a number of churches, including United Methodist Churches in 

Somerville, New Jersey and First UMC in Ontario, Canada.  She is an accomplished choral singer and scholar.  

She performed with the Philadelphia Orchestra, the New York Philharmonic, the New Jersey Symphony 

Orchestra, and Vienna Philharmonic. 

 

ñMy pedagogical focusðno matter what age I am teachingðis on vocal health, while developing musicality, 

sight-singing skills and good vocal technique.  But even more importantly, I spend time in prayer over the choir 

members as I plan each rehearsal and over the repertoire choices as I help plan liturgies.ò 

 

Sarah also wrote:  ñI work hard to instill in my choirs a love of music itself, a deeper understanding of the 

scriptures we are singing, and of course commitment to the community we are creating together  It is my hope 

that through the compelling communication of text and the beauty of our music, all who hear will be blessed.ò 

 

She is married to Matthew Michal, who earned his Ph.D in math.  He is teaching at NJIT (New Jersey Institute 

of Technology) as a full-time Senior Lecturer. 

 

Please welcome them and greet them personally when you see them in Church. 

 

We want to thank everyone on the Search Team and SPRC for their diligent and faithful work in interviewing 

and making this selection.   
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Nueva Esperanza 
Charles Perez 

I can't believe it has been a whole three months! Nueva 

Esperanza is in a journey of finding its identity and it has 

a lot to do with the people who are part of this ministry. 

Nueva Esperanza is working on its first missionary trip to 

Montenegro, Colombia. We have been organizing 

ourselves with the leadership of Cesar Torres and myself. 

This missionary project is called Proyecto 11/11. 11/11 is 

the date when it occurs but also speaks on the 

incompleteness of human beings from all different 

aspects. The 12 tribes of Israel and the 12 disciples of 

Jesus is the complete number. 11/11 reminds us of the 

needs of God's people in this world and reminds us twice.  
 

The soccer ministry has really taken off! The children are 

now coming on Sundays as well. They also play soccer 

after Sunday services. They have been using their Action 

Bibles in the services and now at home. I look forward to 

the relationships that are growing within ourselves and 

especially in Christ. On the first Sunday of August, we 

had the most people on a Sunday service. God is good 

and I look forward to what God is going to continue to 

do! 

 
 

 
 

Arden and Les Sutton will celebrate their 50
th

 

Wedding Anniversary on September 24, 2016.   
 

ñMany thanks to all the prayer partners in our church 

who have kept my lovely bride in their prayers 

during the challenges she has faced in the past nine 

months.  We will be back soon.ò 

God bless you! 

Arden and Les 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Progress continues on our church website.  Our 

webmaster, Kevin Vance, is doing a great job 

keeping the site up to date with our various 

communications:  Sermons, Bulletins, SPIRE, and 

E-Notes.   
 

We have added several on-line training programs on 

the site.  Under the Small Groups tab you will find 

two training programs:  Small Group Leaders 

training and a Greater New Jersey Conference 

training video starring our own Holly Dinneny! 
 

Under the Education tab you will find two on-line 

training programs:  Introduction to the Bible and 

Methodism 101.  If you are a new church member or 

new to Methodism you are especially encouraged to 

watch these training programs.  Each has a ten 

question quiz to test your knowledge. 
 

You may be interested in some of the ñanalyticsò 

about our website: 

SINCE APRIL 1ST TO AUGUST 17
TH

 

¶ 25 average sessions per day; range is 10 to 46 

sessions per day 

¶ 1,798 Total Users  

¶ Average person views 3.4 pages per session 

¶ Average session time per person is 4.1 minutes 

¶ 54.7% are new visitors vs. 45.3% returning 

visitors 

¶ There is a 43% Bounce rate ï person stays 

only on the opening page 

¶ 54% of visitors are male; 46% are female 

¶ 51% of visitors are less than 34 years old 

¶ 42% of visitors from Parsippany/Troy Hills; 

11% from Morristown;4% from Morris 

Township; 2% from Montville; 41% others 

¶ 67% access via desktop; 24% via mobile, and 

9% by tablet 
 

COMING SOON 

Look for New On-Line Directory and Scheduling 

Calendar in the not too distant future.  Questions and 

suggestions are always welcome.  Please contact 

Jack Scharf at JackScharf7@gmail.com. 
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Farewell to June  
Mona Lindemann 

 

ñJune has left the building.ò  As you read this, a big piece of the heart and soul of MUMC is settling into her 

new home in Chesterfield, Virginia.  June and Anton Van Thoen (and Nikki) officially moved on August 23 after 

weeks of concerts, receptions, 

lunches, farewells and many, 

many tears.  Personally, June 

has been a constant in my life 

for over 28 years.  She has 

ñtalked me off the ledgeò more 

times than I can count; sheôs 

shared the lowest lows and the 

highest highs of my life.  How I 

will miss that wonderful laugh 

that always signaled that she 

had arrived, and our day could 

begin.  Iôm sure Iôm not alone 

in that feeling.  Her whole 

MUMC family rejoices in her 

happiness at returning ñhomeò to Virginia, but she will be so very missed by every one of us.   
 

She was celebrated on her last Sunday with us on August 

21.  It was a shared worship service with our 

Presbyterian neighbors out on the Green.  It was a 

beautiful breezy day attended by many members of both 

churches.  June conducted her last anthem, ñDraw the 

Circle Wide,ò with her Summer Choir which brought 

some tears from choir members, MUMC friends and 

June herself.  Pastor Brandon presented her and Anton 

with one final gift from the ñfamilyòða lovely dish 

garden that will, hopefully, survive the journey to its new 

home.  Something to remember us by . . . . . . 

 

 

June has left an indelible mark on this congregation and on 

each person who has been blessed to know her.  We will 

remember her incredible talent, her enthusiasm, her 

compassion, her caring, her loveðand we will smile.  She 

promises to stay in touch and weôre counting on that.  

Enjoy your retirement, my friendðyouôve earned it; no 

one deserves it more. 

Vaya con Dios! 

 

 

 



 8 

 
 

SEPTEMBER  

1    Arielle Buck Betancourt 

3    Stephen Chiang 

4    Natalie Wallace 

6    Marjorie Bunch 

   Katie Hansen Provel 

10 Kristin Moran 

11 David Tillisch 

Cesar Torres 

12 Brenda Leary 

Linda Linton 

Barbara Morris 

13 Jennifer Willette 

15   Lauralee Barrett 

Allison Gallegly Oliveira  

 17  Brandon Ciercielli 

18 Susan Burk Vlcko 

19 Michael Gallegly 

20 Sarah Bozza 

Bill Griese 

Glenn Stubaus 

 23  Evan Davis 

Stephen Quinn 

 24  Glenn Coutts, Jr.   

   John Montagna 

 26  Nancy White 

 27  Robbie Blank, III 

 28  Mike Malone 

 30  Norman Nutt, Jr. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LET US PRAY FOR: 

¶ Stephen Ministry 

¶ Nueva Esperanzað3:30 p.m. each Sunday  

¶ Church Leaders and Ministry Teams 

¶ More Engagement Opportunities in Our 

Community 

 

PRAYER CONCERNS 

Jennifer Yang and family, mourning the death 

of her father 

Cesar Torres, mourning the death of his 

grandmother 

Beth Courter, recurrence of cancer 

Lea OôShea, Nancy Ruggerioôs daughter, 

recovery 

George and family, fighting addiction 

Arden Sutton, healing 

Jean White, healing 

Evelyn Davis, continued recovery  

Christine, successful neck surgery 

Rick, healing 

Jim MacHale, continued recovery 

Those struggling with addictionðand their 

loved ones 

Adam, successful treatment of colon cancer 

Kristen,  new mom, getting chemo 

Gary, healing and strength 

Jennyôs father, treatment for prostate cancer 

James, recovery from stage 4 cancer 

Ellie, 12-years-old, tumor 

Mary Moody,  treatment for cancer 

Melissaôs mom, battling stage 4 ovarian cancer 

Enid, lung cancer 

Kathleen Strain, Lil Muellerôsister 

Lt. Kirsten Aubele, US Army 

Pfc Abigail Crisp, NJ Army National Guard 

Sgt. Randall Ferrara, NJANG 

Jordan Dale, US Marines 

LT Karen Kraft McAllister , US Navy, San Diego 

J.C. Rychener, US Marines 

On-going Prayer 
Sonya Burroughs    Jack & Johnna 

Lou Cattano       Leslie Loyek 

Bruce Courter     Barbara MacHale 

Erika Davis      Micah 

Neil & Marjorie Eriksen  Richie Perdew 

Ozzie Doig      Linton Powell 

Bill Earls       Emma Wyman 
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Monaõs Musings 
Itôs wonderful to begin this monthôs 

column with happy news!  Two 

marriages were celebrated in August.  

On August 6
th
 Kellie Esposito and 

Keith Stover were married here at 

MUMC.  We wish them many years of 

happiness together. 
 

On August 12
th
 Andy Cattano married 

his Guenevere in a beautiful outdoor 

ceremony at Birchwood Manor.  I 

heard from a reliable source that the 

wedding was extra exciting 

due to the fact that a serious 

thunder storm was rapidly 

approaching.  Evidently, the 

skies opened up just as the 

group went indoors for the 

reception.  As most of you 

know, Andy and Gwen are 

accomplished dancers and 

they thoroughly impressed 

their guests with their first 

dance as husband and wife.  

Best wishes from your 

MUMC family.   
 

Happy baby news!!!  On July 

20
th
 Penelope Lynn Kraft was 

born!  Her proud parents are 

Greg and Amanda Kraft, and 

of course, her happy grandma 

is Brenda Leary.  Including 

Karenôs twins in California, 

she is now blessed with three 

beautiful granddaughters.  

Welcome to the worldðand to 

the MUMC family, Penelope! 
 

As we all know, our 

June has retired to 

Virginia.  Hereôs a 

photo of one of the 

many gifts that she 

received.  Itôs a quilt 

made from all the T-

shirts that she has 

accumulated from the 

musicals she produced 

with her choirs.  Holly 

Dinneny had the idea 

and Allison Arakelian 

made sure it happened.  

What a wonderful souvenir of her many years here with 

us.   

 

The MENS 

BREAKFAST will 

sponsor another 

Habitat for Humanity 

project coordinated by 

Lou VanderSande on 

Saturday, September 

17th. The project site 

is located at 27 Chatham Road, Hewitt, NJ 07421, 

which is in the Upper Greenwood Lake section of 

West Milford Township, NJ. Although it is about 38 

miles from Morristown, we want to support this 

build as the construction supervisor is former 

member and longtime ASP volunteer and good 

friend to allðJimmy Lombardo! Although this 

work site is farther away, we felt this would be a 

great opportunity to work with Jimmy and help him 

out on his first project with Morris Habitat!  

 

We still plan on meeting for breakfast together 

around 8:15 a.m. at the West Milford Diner, 2020 

Greenwood Lake Turnpike, Hewitt, NJ 07421, 

which is about a 35 mile/45 minute drive from 

Morristown. After breakfast at the West Milford 

Diner, we will head to the construction site at 27 

Chatham Road, Hewitt, which is about a 4 mile/10 

minute drive from the diner. If you do not plan to 

eat breakfast at the diner, you may meet up with us 

at the construction site around 9:00am. 

 
If you are new, please note that no experience is 

required and there are jobs for everyone. All of the 

tools are supplied and experienced volunteers can 

help you do most jobs, and it can be lots of fun to 

learn new skills. For a list of current Habitat 

projects in Morris County, go to: 

http://www.morrishabitat.org/projects/current-

projects 

 
Note we now have our own United Methodist 

Menôs web page at:  

http://www.gcumm.org/groups/5619a91383c3f42e3

b0ed38d . For reservations and more information 

about the Habitat project, please contact Lou 

VanderSande - louvande@verizon.net or 973-476-

2768. 

http://www.morrishabitat.org/projects/current-projects
http://www.morrishabitat.org/projects/current-projects
http://www.gcumm.org/groups/5619a91383c3f42e3b0ed38d
http://www.gcumm.org/groups/5619a91383c3f42e3b0ed38d
mailto:louvande@verizon.net
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  2016 

 
As you read this, ñSurf Shackò is in full swing with 38 Surfers, 22 Youth Volunteers, and 24 Adult Volunteers 

having a wonderful time.  Four congregationsðMorristown UMC, Bethel A.M.E., Morristown KUMC and 

Nueva Esperanza are working together to make it a huge success.  Look for a full report and MANY more 

photos in next monthôs Spire. 
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September 2016 
Sun 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   

 
 

 
1 
 
 
 
 

2 
 

3  
8:30am 

Emmaus-Men 
 

4 
9:00am 

Bible Study 
10:00am 

Worship Service 
3:30pm 

Nueva Esperanza  

5 
Office Closed 

 
7:30pm 

AA 

6 
 

7 
 
 
 
5:30pm 

Stephen Ministry 
 

8 
 
 
 
6:30pm 

Yarners 
 

9r 
 

10 
8:30am 

Emmaus-Men 
9:00am 

Emmaus 

11 
9:00am 
Kick-off 
10:15am Worship 
3:30pm 

Nueva Esperanza 
 

12 
 
 
5:00pm 

Soup Kitchen 
Training 
7:30pm 

A.A.  
 

13 
 
 
 
5:30pm 

Stephen Ministry 
6:15pm 

Trustees 
 

14 
 
 
 
6:00pm 

Wesleyan Choir 
7:00pm 

Jubilation Ringers  
 

15 
 
 
 
5:30pm 

Stephen Ministry 
7:30pm 

Chancel Choir 
 
 
 

16 17 
8:00am 

�0�H�Q�¶�V���%�U�H�D�N�I�D�V�W 
8:30am 

Emmaus-Men 
9:00am 

Stephen Ministry 

18 
9:00am 

Sunday School 
9:00am Bible Study 
10:15am Worship  
11:40am 

Asbury Choir 
3:30pm 

Nueva Esperanza 
 

19 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30pm 

A.A.  
 

20 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00pm 

Council of 
Ministries 
 

21 
 
 
 
 
 
6:00pm 

Wesleyan Choir 
7:00pm 

Jubilation Ringers  

22 
 
 
 
 
 
 6:30pm 

Yarners 
7:30pm 

Chancel Choir 
 

23 24 
8:30am 

Emmaus-Men 
9:00am 

Emmaus 
 

25 
Festival on the 
Green 
9:00am 

Sunday School 
9:00am Bible Study  
10:15am Worship 
11:40am 

Asbury Choir 
3:30pm 

Nueva Esperanza 
 
 

26 
 
 
 
 
 
5:30pm 

Soup Kitchen 
Training 
7:30pm 

A.A.  

27 28 
 
 
 
4:30pm 

Stephen Ministry 
6:00pm 

Wesleyan Choir 
7:00pm 

Jubilation Ringers 
 

29 30  
 

 

 

 


